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July 7, 2010
The Honorable Bob Ferguson
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Ferguson:

I am pleased to transmit for the King County Council’s review and approval an ordinance authorizing the King County Executive to enter into an amended and restated Interlocal Cooperation Agreement (ICA) for King County’s continued participation in A Regional Coalition for Housing (ARCH).  The goals of ARCH are to ensure the availability of housing that meets the needs of all income levels in East King County, and to act cooperatively to formulate affordable housing goals and policies.  
King County has participated in ARCH through an ICA since 1993.  Involvement in this organization supports King County’s role in fostering regional partnerships and collaborations to increase affordable housing opportunities for individuals and families on the Eastside.  
The membership of ARCH has grown substantially over the years, from the original four members, Bellevue, Redmond, Kirkland and King County, to today’s current total of sixteen members (including fifteen cities plus King County).  King County and the cities have worked together through ARCH to address affordable housing needs and promote sound policies and the financing of affordable housing projects and programs in East King County.  The organization is governed by an Executive Board and receives input from a citizen’s advisory board.  Member jurisdictions make annual contributions to the operations of ARCH to cover the costs of staff and overhead.
The amended and restated ICA proposes the following changes:

1. Expands the ARCH sphere of influence to include the cities of Carnation, Duvall, North Bend, and Snoqualmie in the Snoqualmie Valley.  The ICA provides an opportunity for these four cities to join ARCH, with ARCH Executive Board approval.  Participation by these cities would increase resources and opportunities for housing development in East King County.
2. Streamlines ARCH administrative functions by expanding the authority of the administering agency to be more than a fiscal agent.  The administering agency will take on oversight of the ARCH Housing Trust Fund and will contract on behalf of the contributing member jurisdictions.  Bellevue will continue to serve as the administering agency, will establish a centralized financial accounting system for the ARCH Housing Trust Fund, and will monitor all housing funds contributed by member jurisdictions both collectively and for each individual city member. 
3. Clarifies items that must go to each member jurisdiction’s council for approval and items that can be decided by the ARCH Executive Board.  Rather than individual councils adopting all changes, a limited list of items has been developed that would require approval of all member councils, such as terms and conditions of membership on the Executive Board, powers of the Executive Board, voting rights of Executive Board members, and provisions for amending the ICA.  
The proposed changes to the ICA were approved by the ARCH Executive Board at the February 2010 meeting, and have been reviewed and approved by the King County Prosecuting Attorney’s Office and the Risk Management Office.
Continued participation in ARCH is critical to King County’s objectives to build and maintain strong, regional partnerships with our cities and to address the urgent need for affordable housing in East King County.  I urge your consideration and approval of this amended ICA as soon as possible.  
If you would like any additional information, please contact Jackie MacLean, Department of Community and Human Services Director, at 206-263-9100.

Sincerely,

Dow Constantine
King County Executive
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